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Parker Announces Retirement of Asia
Pacific Group President Kurt A. Keller,
Appoints Michael Wee as Successor
CLEVELAND, Aug. 20, 2018 (GLOBE NEWSWIRE) -- Parker Hannifin Corporation
(NYSE:PH), the global leader in motion and control technologies, today announced that Kurt
A. Keller, Vice President and President - Asia Pacific Group, will retire after 38 years of
dedicated service to the company. The company has appointed Michael Wee to succeed Mr.
Keller as President - Asia Pacific Group, effective September 1, 2018. 

Michael Wee

“Kurt’s retirement marks the end of a remarkable career spanning nearly four decades with
Parker,” said Lee Banks, President and Chief Operating Officer. “Benefitting from Kurt’s
commitment to Win Strategy™ implementation and hands-on approach to engaging his team
members in achieving high performance, the Asia Pacific region experienced a period of
tremendous growth. He leaves behind a strong leadership team that is well positioned to
drive continued growth and success in the region, and we thank him for his many
contributions to Parker throughout his career.”

Mr. Keller joined Parker in 1980 as a sales trainee with the Fluid Connectors Group, and

https://www.globenewswire.com/NewsRoom/AttachmentNg/f26a8b6d-8b90-4bd7-9303-2dffb9ebcae8/en


served in a number of sales, marketing and operations positions during his career. He was
named Vice President and President - Seal Group in 2009, and in 2012 relocated to Hong
Kong to become Vice President and President - Asia Pacific Group, with responsibility for
driving sales of all Parker technologies and products in the region. 

Commenting on Mr. Wee’s new role as President - Asia Pacific Group, Mr. Banks said,
“Michael’s experience across several Parker groups, his knowledge and involvement with
customers and channel partners, and his leadership in the development of Parker’s
operations across greater China will serve him well as he assumes responsibility for the
growth of our business and Win Strategy execution in the Asia Pacific region.”

Mr. Wee came to Parker in 2006 with the acquisition of domnick hunter, which he joined in
1994. He has held positions of increasing responsibility including General Sales Manager &
General Manager for Parker’s China Sales Company, and Asia Pacific Regional General
Manager for the Engineered Materials Group. Since his promotion to Country Managing
Director for Greater China in 2013, Mr. Wee has been instrumental in shaping Parker’s
operations to enable profitable growth in the region. He holds a Mechanical and Production
Engineering diploma from Singapore Polytechnic, a Bachelor of Science degree in
Management from the University of London, and an Executive Master of Business
Administration from INSEAD Business School and Tsinghua University.

About Parker Hannifin
Parker Hannifin is a Fortune 250 global leader in motion and control technologies. For more
than 100 years the company has engineered the success of its customers in a wide range of
diversified industrial and aerospace markets. Parker has increased its annual dividend per
share paid to shareholders for 62 consecutive fiscal years, among the top five longest-
running dividend-increase records in the S&P 500 index. Learn more at www.parker.com or
@parkerhannifin. 
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